
To:  Board of Education 
 

From:  Margo Empen, Superintendent 
 
Subject: Superintendent’s Report for Feb. 19, 2025 
 
INFORMATION PROVIDED BY THE SUPERINTENDENT  

 

• 2025 Board Retreat 

• Fall Harvest Update 

• IASB Northwest Division Hybrid Meeting 

• FOIA requests 
 
 

2025 Board Retreat – Mrs. Empen will talk about the planning of 2025 Board retreat in July. 
 
Fall Harvest Update – Mrs. Empen will share information regarding the fall harvest at the 
Brinton Ave. and Nachusa campus properties.  
 
IASB Northwest Division Hybrid Meeting – The Spring Northwest Division meeting is 
March 31, 2025 at East Dubuque SD #119. This is a hybrid meeting that gives an in-person 
and virtual option to attend.  
 

FOIA requests – we have had 4 FOIA requests since the last Board meeting. Sheri Reid with 
SmartProcure requested purchase order records from July 19, 2024 to present; Gary 
Schrimpsher from What’s Up Ogle County??? requested personnel and disciplinary items on 
an employee; Eric Brown requested disciplinary items on an employee; and Woo Park with 
Thedatabranch Research Team requested purchase orders from Jan. 1, 2020 to present. We 
have complied with all requests.  
 

 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 


